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Dear Member 
 
Thank you very much to those of you who have returned the GDPR forms especially since it has given us the 
opportunity to update your contact details where necessary.  Could I please encourage those of you who have not 
yet replied to do so; if you need another form just contact me. Thank you. 
 
I am delighted to report the very good news that we have appointed new Centre Managers for Beechwood Court, 
Martyn and Louise Pennington, who will be moving in shortly with three of their children.  Please hold them in your 
prayers: that the move will go smoothly and they will all settle into their new life easily as a family and grow into 
their new roles with CEHC in running Beechwood Court and advancing the work of the Lord. 
 
Martyn and Louise have asked me to include a brief introductory statement from each of them and to say that they 
are very much looking forward to making Beechwood Court their home and to welcome in all who visit there. 
  

 
1 Peter 4:10-11  As each has received a gift, use it to serve one another, as good stewards of God's varied grace: 
whoever speaks, as one who speaks oracles of God; whoever serves, as one who serves by the strength that God 
supplies—in order that in everything God may be glorified through Jesus Christ. To him belong glory and dominion 
forever and ever. Amen. 
 
Maggie Pickering    

13.6.18 
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Martyn – I was born in Cardiff and have lived in East Cardiff all my life but very 
much welcome this opportunity to move to the other end of the country for an 
exciting, new opportunity for adventuring with my Lord and Saviour.  For the 
last 11 years we have been running a community centre in the heart of a large 
housing estate on the east side of Cardiff and whilst we have learnt many 
things that will stand us in good stead in Beechwood there are many more 
lessons still to be learnt in the future and as a family we are very much looking 
forward to our new life in such a beautiful setting. 
Louise – I was brought up in a Christian home in East Cardiff and accepted 
Jesus as my Saviour at the tender age of 7.  My journey with Jesus has had 
many ups and downs over the years but He remains so present, so loving and so 
amazing and has kept me through it all.  As a family we are all very excited for 
this new leg of the journey and even though we are leaving our wider family for 
new adventures and new relationships in the North we are keenly aware of 
God’s sure hand leading us through the whole process and guiding into a new 
and very exciting future. 
 

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=1+Peter+4:10-11&version=ESV

